
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome 

Meditation 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SDAH 21 (1st verse) 
“Immortal, Invisible, God Only Wise” 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise “Ancient Words” 

Tithes and Offerings 

Children’s Time Neilson Roberts 

Development Offering 

Songs of Praise 
“The Power of the Cross” 

“Just as I Am/I Come Broken” 

Family Prayer Esther and Ruby Kansere 

Scripture Reading Thespina Papaioannou 
Joshua 3:1-5 (NRSV) 

Ministry in Music Pastor Geert & Lolly 
“Good, Good Father” 

Sermon Arnoud Van Den Broek 
“Time to Cooperate with God” 

Hymn of Commitment SDAH 326 
“Open My Eyes That I May See” 

Closing Prayer 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:51pm       Next Friday: 5:02pm (Watford) 

 
 
 

 

Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful 
to maintain reverence in the sanctuary 
during and after the service, as well as 
in the concourse when the Parallel 

Service is in progress. After the service the 
sanctuary space is available for reflection and 
quiet communion with God. 

In line with our church policy, kindly 
refrain from photography during 
services, so as not to spoil the worship 
experience of others. 

Subscribe to the eBulletin on the church 
website www.stanboroughchurch.org 
or email jef@stanboroughpark.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

02 February 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

For we are God’s handiwork, 
created in Christ Jesus to do good works, 

which God prepared in advance for us to do. 

Ephesians 2:10 (NIV) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

  



 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Enoch Kanagaraj 

Opening Hymn NAH 173 
“All Hail the Power of Jesus” 

Opening Prayer Emili Maia 

Community Spotlight Jeanette Aron 
Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator 

Musical Item Richelle Anim 
“I Want Jesus to Walk with Me” 

Bible Study Groups The Seven Seals 
Memory Text - Revelations 5:9 

Mission Offering Milimo Mumbo 

Closing Hymn NAH 101 
 “Thou Didst Leave Thy Throne” 

Closing Prayer Stha Nyamusara 

Announcements 

Disabled Parking ONLY. Unfortunately, some of our 
disabled members are unable to find a parking space 
when they attend church. Please remember that the bay 
at the front, and the bays either side of the ramp at the 
rear of the church (those with yellow marking lines) are for 
people with a blue badge. Thank you. 

Volunteers needed for Toddler Group. We are so pleased 
to announce that our church Toddler Group is thriving! 
We are currently serving around 90 community families 
weekly and are in need of ‘Front of House’ volunteers – at 
the sign in register, craft tables and during snack time on 
Wednesdays and Thursdays at 9.30-11.30am (term time). 
Please check our Facebook page to see what we are up 
to @SPCToddlerGroup. Any help is appreciated as we 
need helpers in order to keep Toddler Group running. 
Please contact Sally Aguiar – saguiar741@gmail.com 

 
ADRA Home Cans are available from Eric and Audrey 
Wolfram in the concourse after the service. Get ahead of 
the start of the Annual Appeal (March 30-April14). Start 
collecting NOW! Thank you. 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-
perishable food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and 
vegetables plus pasta and pasta sauce. 

Help needed for AV team. We are looking for a volunteer 
to spend just a couple of hours a week copying and 
sending out the DVD’s to our members who can’t make 
it to church any more. No special skills required, just an 
understanding of how to web-browse on a PC. For more 
information, please contact Ben Davison at 
spcavteam@gmail.com 

Family Ministry Prayer Basket is with the Marshall family. 
We invite the church family to continue praying for Matt 
and Charlotte Marshall. Their prayer request is for God 
leading in their lives as well as for Matt’s aunt and 
Charlotte’s uncle who are both battling cancer. “May 
the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you 
trust in Him, so that you may overflow with hope by the 
power of the Holy Spirit.” Romans 15:13 (NIV) 

Mock Duck - if you would like to purchase some, please 
see Pat Walton. Profits go to the Development Fund. 

Choir Practice is on a break for a few weeks. Please 
contact Beatrice if you need more information. 

 Diary 

Let’s Walk TODAY at 2.45pm. Join the SDA Fell Walking 
Group for a 4 mile walk from Redbourn Common. Be 
prepared for mud. Shorter walk options available. See 
Colin Robertson after church for details of starting point 
or call 07943 574 445. 

Sunday Sale TOMORROW from 12-2pm. This is a fund 
raising event to support the Soup Run for the homeless in 
London. If you want to donate items, please bring them 
tonight between 7 and 8pm to the Stanborough Centre. 
The Pathfinder Club will also be offering manicures, 
pedicures, massages, and a car wash. Please book your 
place with Paula. 

 
Tuesday Bible Study Group from 10.30am to 11.30am in 
the Maple Room. Studying the Gospel of John. All are 
welcome. 

Newbold Diversity Lecture on Tuesday 5th February at 
7.30pm. More info: newbold.ac.uk/diversity-centre 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the 
Sanctuary. All are welcome. 

Cooking Class We hope to see you on Thursday 7th 
February at 7pm in the Williams Hall. Get ready to taste 
some delicious new recipes. Please enrol at 
http://www.annalisaskitchen.co.uk/events.html 

Soup Run on Friday 8th February will be led by the St. 
Albans Church. If you would like to get involved by 
making the sandwiches, driving the minibus or going on 
the run please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We 
URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Communications Team introductory meeting on 
Saturday 9th February at 12.30pm in the Maple Room. If 
you would like to serve by taking photos, editing videos, 
looking after the website/social media, writing etc., 
please join us for a short introduction. No special skills 
required, just the willingness to serve and help. 

Women’s Ministry will be meeting on Saturday 9th 
February at 3pm in the Larch Room. The topic will be 
“Dealing with stress as a woman.” Carol Scarlett will 
present spiritual and professional solutions. 

The Purcell School Chamber Choir will visit us again on 
Saturday 9th February at 7.30pm. This time, they will also 
be accompanied by the Purcell Prism Ensemble. If you 
love choir or ensemble music, come along with your 
friends and neighbours. We are privileged to have in our 
vicinity the UK’s best specialised school in music. Please 
come and support these young musicians. See you then! 

Flower Arranging for Beginners The first of four classes will 
take place on Sunday 10th February from 2pm to 4pm. 
The following classes will be on 17th February, 3rd March 
and 10th March. For details, contact Audrey Balderstone. 

The Experience next meeting on Tuesday 12th February. 

The 12th Children’s Concert in aid of ADRA will be on 
Saturday 9th March. If any children would like to help 
other children by playing in the concert, please email 
stanboroughmusic@gmail.com as soon as possible, and 
no later than 15th February. As demand has been very 
high, it will be on the basis of first come first serve. 


